
 
To:  Franklin Conservation Commission 
From:  Breeka Lí Goodlander, CWS, PWS, CERPIT 
Re:  Conservation Agent Report  
Date:   April 20, 0223 
 
1.0 Public Hearings 

1.1 NOI – Spruce Pond Aquatic Management Program (CE 159-1267) 
Recommendation: Continue 
This public hearing is the first hearing for a Notice of Intent to apply aquatic herbicides 
at Spruce Pond. A similar NOI was historically approved by the Conservation 
Commission, but expired early last year. The Applicant conducted one unpermitted 
herbicidal treatment last fall. The Town requested the Applicant file a new NOI, including 
an after-the-fact filing component for the unpermitted herbicide application last fall. 
Project objectives include the aquatic herbicide treatment of variable watermilfoil, purple 
loosestrife, and other nuisance filamentous algae. The Project has been filed as an 
Ecological Restoration Limited Project under 310 CMR 10.53(4) (refer to the WPA regs).  

 2023/04/06 Initial NOI deficiencies include: 

• Ecological restoration goals under 310 CMR 10.12(1)(a) – these need to be quantified 
• Event sequence required under 310 CMR 10.12(1)(c) – to the best extent practicable. This 

can mirror time of year restrictions required under 310 CMR 10.11(3) 
• Work is proposed at a perennial stream crossing (Town-owned). Stream crossing 

information required under 310 CMR 10.12(1)(m) and (n). The Applicant has not 
contacted Derek Adams, DPW, for work surrounding the proposed culvert.   

• Time of year restrictions required under 310 CMR 10.11(3) 
• Alternatives Analysis to the chemicals used in the treatment (Agent to review/research 

further) 
2023/04/19 MassDEP Comment: 

• Higher value wildlife habitat is achieved when there is less than 100% open water surface, 
and at least 30% coverage of native aquatic plant species. MassDEP recommends that 
treatment be limited to areas where invasive non-native species are dominant. 

Recommend continuing for BETA and Town further review. 

1.2 NOI – 25 Forge Parkway (CE 159-1265) 
Recommendation: Continue 
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This public hearing is the first hearing for a Notice of Intent at 25 Forge Parkway. The 
project proposes to construct at 16,000 square foot building addition, 17 additional 
parking spaces, and a paved contractor yard within the 100-foot Buffer Zone to BVW, 
specifically within the 25- to 100-foot Buffer Zone. Disturbance within the 25- to 50-foot 
Buffer Zone is limited to grading; disturbance within the 50- to 100-foot Buffer Zone 
includes grading, paving, and the proposed building addition. Approximately 24.5% of 
the 50- to 100-foot Buffer Zone is proposed to be impervious. 

BETA response submitted April 19, 2023. Recommend continuing for review.  

1.3 ANRAD – 1 Paddock Lane (CE 159-1266) 
Applicant requested continuance 
This public hearing is the first hearing for an Abbreviated Notice of Intent (ANRAD) at 
1 Paddock Lane. Onsite wetland resources identified include one BVW and one enclosed 
upland island. The Applicant is seeking confirmation of these resources. 

BETA and Town to review the delineation, ANRAD, and revised submissions further. 

2.0 General Business 
2.1 Minor Buffer Zone Activities   
2.2 Permit Modifications/Extensions 
2.3 Certificates of Compliance 
2.4 Violations 
2.5 Minutes 
 2.5.1 April 6, 2023 
2.6 Discussion Items   

       
Chair & Commission Comments 


